Status of Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Commission Meeting Minutes
MINUTES

	 Date:   Wednesday, April 11, 2018
Time:    2:00  – 4:00
Place:    EOEA, 1 Ashburton Pl. Boston – Manning Conference  
Recorder: Denise Bradley
	Next Meeting Date: Wednesday, May 9, 2018  
Time:                            2:00 – 4:00 
Place:                        EOEA, 1 Ashburton Pl. Boston – Manning Conference Room
Call-In Information: 240-454-0887 Access Code: 731860817
  


Attendance Key:  Yellow: Attended in Person           Green: By Phone                        Red: Absent                         Blue: Guest
	
	Pat Keith

	Denise Bradley
	Senator Barbara A. L'Italien /Eric Niemeyer

	Carole Butze
	John Lepper

	Margo Chevers
	Daniel Lewis

	Rep. Paul Donato
	Ilene Mitchell

	Debbie Dowd-Foley
	Skip Stuck

	Abby Taylor
	Rachel Wallack

	Lynn Girton
	Director: Colleen Pritoni

	Guests: Kerry Bickford, Tony Martin and Vicky Ruvido (Learn to Cope)
	Handouts: Monthly Budget Report as of 3/31/18, MCOA Friends Acct Statement, February Minutes, Agenda,  Director’s March & April Report,  3 draft versions of GRGC logos   


	 Announcements: - N/A
	

	AGENDA ITEM


	DISCUSSION / FINDINGS
	DECISIONS/ACTION ITEMS /VOTES

	I.    Acceptance of November’s Minutes
	There being a quorum, the Chair, Ms. Mitchell called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to accept the Commission’s minutes from 2/14/18.  
	So moved by Mr. Lepper and seconded by Ms. Butze.  There being no objections the motion passed unanimously.

	2.  Appointments to the Commission Update

3.  Financial Report/Budget  
     DCF & MCOA Reporting
4.  New Commission Logo
5.  FY ’19 Budget/ Commission Appropriation
6.  Sub-Committee Updates:
7.  Advisory Board Update

 8.  Director’s Report:
9.  Chairwoman’s Report

10.  New Business  

	The Chair reported that we had some setbacks with putting forth the Commission’s and EHS’s Secretary’s appointment recommendations for Ms. Ruvido.  It was confirmed that Ms. Ruvido has received her paperwork from the Governor’s Board and Commission’s Office.  As of now, the appointment is moving through the Governor’s Office and we have every expectation that Ms. Ruvido will be appointed soon.  The Chair thanked Mr. Lepper for his assistance in this matter.
Ms. Pritoni stated that after last month’s discussion with members, the Commission/DCF budget is now on target for spending after certain line items were realigned.  The largest expenses continue to be in the salary and annual conference cost centers. Ms. Pritoni also stated that she has bought ten additional books for the Support Work Groups’ Lending Library and intends on pricing out the cost of a portable screen for future presentations/ trainings.

Mr. Lewis reported that there are also some additional funds in the Community and Family Resource DCF budget which could be expended to conduct additional Support Group trainings.  Ms. Pritoni will discuss this possibility with Mr. Lewis and keep members updated. Ms. Pritoni also reported that the Commission’s MCOA Friends account now has a balance of $1,714.13 due in part to recent voluntary contributions from the Support Work Group Trainings that she and Ms. Chevers have been conducting.  She reminded members that the MCOA Friends’ account can be used to pay for members trainings such as the training she attended at the University of Maine’s Center on Aging.  If you would like to attend trainings or a conference using these funds, please reach out to the Chair and/or Ms. Pritoni.  
Ms. Pritoni stated that the marketing firm, Triad Advertising which has been providing pro-bono marketing strategy work for the Commission (including developing a new logo), presented a social marketing presentation “Using Social Media to Promote Your Support Group” at the last Statewide Resource Network meeting at no cost.  Although there has been some pushback in the news lately about Facebook, Ms. Pritoni felt that the presentation/ training was well received by the Support Work Group facilitators who can now put it into practice with their work groups.  
Ms. Pritoni also presented three draft samples of Commission logos.  Members took a straw vote and rated the three samples on a scale of 1 – 3.  After evaluating the results, there was a consensus that the blue and purple sample be used as the Commission’s logo going forward.  Now that a logo has been approved, Ms. Pritoni plans on using it in marketing materials going forward using the MCOA grant funding to cover marketing costs.  She plans on providing stationery, business cards, etc. as well as tote bags for the annual conference attendees. 
Ms. Mitchell stated that the Commission was level funded in the House Ways and Means Budget for FY 19.  She asked if anyone had any suggestions for additional amendments to the proposed HW&M budget.  Mr. Pritoni discussed the amendment proposed by the members at last month’s meeting for additional money to fund a UMass project to collect qualitative data with particular emphasis on the affect the opioid crisis has had on the numbers of grandparents raising grandchildren.  She stated that after further discussion with Mr. Lewis, Ms. Girton and Rep. Donato, she contacted UMass about the scope and cost of such a project.  UMass sent their proposal back to Ms. Pritoni stating that they could research the numbers through focus groups studies and surveys as they felt they would run into some barriers (private information) in gathering state entities statistics.  Their proposed cost came in at $85,000, although the consensus was that the Commission would like to spend no more than $50,000.  Ms. Pritoni will follow-up with Rep. Donato about the amendment and Mr. Niemeyer stated that he will also discuss it with the appropriate staff at Senator L'Italien’s office as it relates to the Senate budget due out in May.  
 Informational and Referral Subcommittee:  Kerry Bickford and Skip Stuck 
Mr. Stuck stated that he was pleased to announce that the Spring newsletter is being sent out tomorrow and that he, Ms. Bickford and Ms. Pritoni have incorporated a new format.  The new format will include highlighting individual Commission members and their stories, as well as spotlighting various state agencies’ services and their relevance to assisting grandparents raising grandchildren.  This month’s edition highlights the Channel 25 video that featured Ms. Ruvido, Ms. Chevers and Mr. Lepper and the agency spotlight was EOEA’s Family Caregiver Program. Mr. Stuck will reach out to Ms. Butze for an interview for the next edition.  Ms. Pritoni also reported that a new tip sheet on how to start a successful support work group will be added to the website and that a new support work group locator is up and running (may need some additional tweaking).  She stated that the website has gotten approximately 600 views this past month and most folks are frequenting information on finances, support groups and the legal assistance.   
Legal Sub-Committee:  Ms. Girton, Ms. Taylor,  Mr. Martin and Ms. Mitchell

 Ms. Girton reported that the Legal Panel Video filmed at Franklin’s cable station has been completed.  She stated that this video was geared for grandparents not having involvement with DCF and is wondering if they should do a follow-up video geared to those who do.  The cable station will send Ms. Pritoni a copy of the video which will be uploaded to the Commission’s website.  She also reported that the H2274 legislation is still pending until the first week in May.   
Support Group Sub-Committee:  Ms. Margo Chevers
Ms. Pritoni reported on behalf of Ms. Chevers.  She stated that three Spring Work Shops have been conducted in Brimfield (3/6 – Children & Special Needs), Quincy (3/29 Disease of Addiction) and Haverhill (4/4 - Domestic Violence and Impact on Children) with approx. attendance of 16, 20 and 35 respectfully.  Next up are Pittsfield (4/30 - Berkshire Athenaeum); Athol (5/24) Senior Center and Sandwich (5/30) Camp Lyndon YMCA.  Ms. Pritoni also reported that she and Ms. Chevers did Support Work Group training for 35 folks on 3/16 at Elder Services of Worcester Area.  They plan to follow-up with the attendees. 
The Subcommittee has also discussed setting up the annual conference differently this year by moving the usual location of the registration table in order to accommodate all the resource tables in one area.  She’s planning on asking folks at the resource tables to bring in a small gift so that she can conduct a Resource Table “Bingo” where attendees would pick up tokens of some sort at each table in order to win a gift.  She also stated that she’ll need additional help with the World Café trafficking folks as the cafés will be spilt regionally using 5 different rooms for different regions, as well as additional facilitators to take notes and report back for each café.  Middlesex DA, Marian Ryan has also confirmed that she will do both the keynote and legal workshop.  Other workshops will include Impact of Trauma on Families and Opioid Effects on Seniors and perhaps a presentation on the Family Dinner Project.  
Resource Development Subcommittee:  Ilene Mitchell and Ms. Butze
There was a discussion about the news coming out of Washington about federal funding available for grandparents through the Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2018, for the nearly 2.6 million grandparents raising grandchildren due to the  opioid crisis.  
There is also 20 million dollars for Kinship Navigator funding to go to states to develop and evaluate kinship navigator programs. Navigators help kinship caregivers with vital information as they transition to taking care of a child, including learning about access to health and mental health services, financial and legal assistance, substance abuse prevention and treatment, housing, support groups, and other programs. The intent of this money is to help develop navigator programs in states and localities that do not have them and to help existing programs get the evaluation they need or adapt their programs to meet the evidence-based standards in the Family First Act.  
There’s also an additional 20 percent boost of $30 million for a total of $180 million for the National Family Caregiver Support Program (NFCSP). The NFCSP provides five critical categories of supportive services to family caregivers of older individuals, as well as grandparents and other relatives aged 55 and older who are raising children for respite care on a limited basis.  Ms. Bradley suggested that Ms. Pritoni reach out to EOEA’s Family Caregiver Program Coordinator, Amanda Bernardo to discuss further. 
In addition $37 million is now available in supplemental funds for the Adoption and Guardianship Incentives Program, which recognizes and rewards states for improved performance in ensuring children and youth leave foster care to permanent adoptive and guardianship families, including grandparents and other relatives. And finally the Supporting Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Act was passed by the Senate by unanimous consent.  This bill would help families by providing a one-stop public source of federal information on resources and best practices to help grandparents and other relatives meet the diverse needs of the children in their care, as well as maintain their own physical and mental health and emotional well-being.   There is not a road map on how these incentives will be rolled out to states and what agencies/organizations may get funded.  This will be discussed further at the next subcommittee meeting. 
We were very happy to have Ms. Bickford rejoin the Commission as the new chair of the Advisory Board.  She stated that she had met with Ms. Pritoni and Ms. Mitchell about the Advisory Board’s role.  It was discussed that the board would be a good vehicle for volunteers who are and have been vested in supporting the Commission.  These volunteers could serve on the board and give the Commission more extensive statewide representation by advocating on behalf of the Commission in different parts of the state.  A possible fundraising role was also discussed.  Members also felt that some past members of the Commission may also want to join.  Suggestions included Manuela DaCosta, Doug Spicer, Jeff Quinn and Sheila Donahue-King.  Some volunteers’ names were also suggested including Tony Martin, Joe and Carol O’Leary and Joe Calabrese. Ms. Bickford has followed up with some folks and all those contacted have been willing to serve thus far.  Ms. Pritoni will follow up with an “official” letter/ email invitation to the board to confirm board members.  It was also suggested that one of the members represent the Commission on the Advisory Board.  
Ms. Pritoni
Ms. Pritoni stated that requests from outside groups/agencies continue to increase and she continues reaching out to many organization and agencies throughout the state. In March she met with Gloucester CFCE, EOEA staff regarding the Caregiver Program, BC College of Graduate School of Social Work, the Family Dinner Project, and Scituate Public Schools.  Some upcoming meetings include - the Suffolk County Probate and Family Court, Gloucester Community Event, Weymouth HS Awareness Night, Westfield Support Group and the South Shore Collaborative School presentation. She continues to track data and discussed March’s statistics.  She also stated that Travis will be completing his internship and that he has completed several projects including surveys on preferred respite for grandparents.  Some of the work is still in the process of being compiled and Ms. Pritoni will share it with the members when it’s completed. She stated that it should be no surprise that many grandparents wanted to spend more quality time with the grandchildren doing something fun and entertaining rather than looking for respite for themselves.  
Ilene Mitchell
Ms. Mitchell had no additional business to discuss and moved onto to new business.
Ms. Pritoni had requested that Mr. Lepper contact a Springfield reporter.  He contacted her and found out that she was interested in doing an interview at a Springfield TV station. He gave the name to Ms. Chevers to follow-up.  He hasn’t heard back from her yet and wanted to make sure Ms. Pritoni was aware.  
	

	
	There being no further business, the Chair entertained a motion to adjourn. The next meeting will be held on 5/9/18.  
 
	So moved by Mr. Lepper and seconded by Mr. Stuck.  There being no objections, the motion passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 3:44 p.m.
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